

THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION



UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT CONGRESS
Session XCIX

General Body Meeting
7:00 pm, Tuesday, January 30, 2018
Devon Hall 120

Session XCIX

Roll Call -

Flag Salute – Representative Cassidy

Approval of Minutes

Representative Chism seconded by Representative Holt

Chair's Report- Hi everybody, welcome to Congress! We are so glad you are all here! I'm Kaylee and I'm the Chair of Congress. I'm a 5th year senior getting my Master's in Public Administration. If you have any congress about parliamentary procedure, which is the language we use in the body, don't worry because we will go over it all more in-depth at Orientation. If you ever have a question during a meeting, raise your hand and say "on information" and I will recognize you at any time. I'm really excited to get you all sworn in. One announcement, if you're interested in working on the OU/OSU mental health committee with me, we are meeting this Thursday.

Vice Chair's Report- Hi everyone, I'm Sanah and I'm the Vice Chair. The most important thing I have for you is that Orientation is this Saturday from 12-6pm. It is mandatory, so it's really important that you can make it. Let Mackenzie know if and why you can't make it, that way we can try to excuse you. It's typically a day-long event where we go over everything Congress like ParliPro, bill structure, and committees, and then have a complimentary dinner at Hideaway after.

Secretary's Report- Hi everyone, it's good to see some friendly faces from the interview room! Welcome to all of our new members! My name is Mackenzie and I'm the Secretary. I handle all of your attendance, constituent service, office hours, and can help with writing legislation. Don't worry if all of that sounds overwhelming right now because we'll go over everything at Orientation. If you ever have any questions, I have office hours throughout the day from Sunday-Thursday and can be flexible outside of those hours. I share an office with Sanah on the first floor of the Conoco, so stop by if you want to hang. For old members and as a heads up for new members, I have some deadlines I set for attendance. Please let me know if you are going to be absent or need to leave early from a meeting by 4pm on Tuesdays. Obviously, if there are extenuating circumstances I am more than willing to work with you. I'm so excited to work with you all and get down to a great semester!

Committee Reports-

- **Academic Affairs:**
- **Communications:** The big thing for us is that February 26th we have an event called Meet Your Representatives with HCSA. Since it's hosted by the dorms, it'll be mostly focused on informing freshman what we do. We are thinking 10-2, and signups will be released soon. In the next week or

so, I will be looking for a new Communications assistant. If you're curious about communications, come talk to me.

OI Bishop: can you be a communications assistant and still be in another committee?

Chair: yes

- **Congressional Administration:** I'm Tom, the Chair of the Congressional Administration Committee. It was great to see you so many of you in the interview room this past Sunday. We are so happy with how it turned out. ConAd spent all day Sunday in the conference room, and we now have a new class of representatives and associates that we will appoint tonight. 990109, a committee restructure bill, got a rec of do pass from us. Also, 990110, a cabinet restructure act, got a rec of do pass. For new members, the ConAd committee handles internal affairs aspects of Congress like Bylaws changes, and such. If you ever have any questions, I have office hours on Thursdays from 3-5, and I would be so happy to talk with any of you.
- **External Affairs:** I'm Alex. On February 13th is Higher Education Day where we send 50 or so students to to talk with legislators regarding higher education. It'll be a great opportunity to learn the legislative process and interact with your legislators. They will be also in session, so it'll be really busy, but cool to see. There's also free lunch provided, so there's that to remember. I'm really excited for it; the EA committee and many others have been working really hard to put it all together.
- **Human Diversity:**
- **Problems and Projects:** I'm Gabi, the PnP Chair. We did not meet this Sunday because we did not have enough members, unfortunately. We are currently working on parking projects and brainstorming what to do next. The suggestion box is getting lots of responses, and PnP is ready to get started. I'm in the Conoco all the time so hit me up.
- **Sustainability:** I'm Tim. Big thing is that April 16-20th is Green Week. I'll also be meeting with my counterpart in GSS to go over potential plans for hosting a movie in the Union. I also have a few things: I'm looking at restructuring the Sustainability Committee by requiring a volunteer hour, and I am soon meeting with the Botany Club to discuss projects.
- **Ways and Means:** Hi guys, I'm Hennessey. In Ways and Means, we do all the funding for RSOs on campus. We saw 26 applications on Sunday, and we funded 25 that made it onto the bill tonight. I'm sure it's in your calendars, but Primary funding is due February 22nd at 11:59pm. Reach out to student organizations and let them know that. If you're a liaison, help out your organizations with what primary is and when it's due. At Orientation, I'll give a whole budget presentation, so you'll get a lot more information. If you have any questions about the budget presentation at our last Orientation or suggestions for this one, let me know. We definitely want to make the process easy for students. The shadow the WAM Chair doodle poll is up. Only 2 people have filled it out, but anyone who wants to come hang and see what I do behind the scenes, I would love to show you guys. If you need more help understanding the budget, sign up for a slot. On Saturday, WAM is looking at allowable and non-allowable items in our committee time, so if you have questions, reach out to me or come to my office hours.

OI Chair: what is primary?

Chism: we have 2 types of funding through SGA. Auxiliary funding is what we do all the time. Primary funding happens once a year, and opens in February, and is supposed to cover everything you want to do for the next school year. It's important because it funds all those events our students orgs want to put on. For example, Big Event always applies for funding for their events.

OI Mazeitis: when is Primary due?

Chism: February 22nd at 11:59. It's a Thursday, so it's NOT Friday.

OI Chair: we are doing committee assignments differently this semester. If you're a returning member, you're still in your former committee. New members, at Orientation, you'll get to see committees and what they do and fill out a committee preference form before you get assigned. If you're wanting to switch committees, please email me, email me, email me.

Liaison Reports

OI Vice Chair: for new members, this is a time for a liaison to speak about the organization they work with. If you want to be one, please come talk to me. You'll learn more about this at Orientation.

Holt: OU Rotaract has a workshop next Wednesday at 7:30

Rojas: HASA has a welcome snack day on Wednesday. Time to come in a second.

OI Fees: do I have to be in the club I liaison for?

Vice Chair: no

DeAngeli: Green Week has a fundraiser next week on Monday at 11:30 at Cool Greens.

Rojas: it is tomorrow at 7:00 pm at Jim Thorpe.

Special Orders

- President Shurbaji

Hardin: I'm Hannah and I'm so excited to introduce myself. I very much look forward to working with you. I have already talked with Kaylee and we are starting to talk about mental health and sexual assault, and really relevant things on campus. Come hang out with me anytime.

Shurbaji: we are so excited. I know that things have been contentious, but that's all behind us. We're all here for one thing and that is to make a difference for the students, and it's an awesome responsibility. As leaders, we realize that sometimes we have to step back, and step out. There is always someone that will know more than you, so we really value different opinions. We have an open door policy and we are here for you. We're super relaxed in that sense. Expectations from us is for me to come and update you all a lot, so that we have a presence here. And I hope that Cabinet and Congress can actually get to know each other. Let's have a great year.

- Swearing in of New Members

Motion to suspend the rules and go to Items to be Considered to see 990609

Representative Williams seconded by Representative Behara

Student Concerns

Rojas: regarding the crimson cruisers, I have a lot of friends that would like the bike racks to be set up at Traditions East.

Chair: forwarded to PnP. Just so you know, there is a trial period for them, so after that is over is when we would be able to look into getting more

Fees: if any of you know a student who has a concern, please go to the suggestion box which I will send to Mackenzie. You can also talk to Gabi about it.

Holt: I know many freshmen who want refillable water fountains on all floors

Chair: PnP can look into that.

Rojas: some of the water fountains on campus are not working, like the ones on campus with the bowls.

Thompson: they're turned off in the winter time

Waddell: Freshman Engineering Experience is a 3-hour-a-week class and discussion, but we actually only get 1-hour credit for it. That's really frustrating

Chair: PnP

Liu: I'm actually a mentor for that class. It's only an hour because it is only an 8-week class. The discussion is for helping with the merging into the college of engineering. If you show up, you will get an A, so there's no reason it should be more than an hour.

Chair: you should both work together on that

Hedgorth: like the Transfer Experience section, I can confirm it should be worth 1 credit hour.

Old Business

Items to Be Considered

990109 – Committee Restructuring Act of 2018 (Bishop and Cassidy) (ConAd – rec of do pass) (Exec – rec of no rec)

Representative Scimeca seconded by Representative Hedgorth

Bishop: hello everyone. We have scrapped nearly every description of every committee in this bill in order to clarify committees in the Code. We have talked to all the chairs to reflect those descriptions. We are also getting rid of the Academic Affairs Committee in this bill. As a former chair, I know it often doesn't have a lot to do and has projects with lots of administrative barriers. We want to fold those responsibilities into the new University Policy Committee. Our idea for this is that it be a way for Congress to address bigger college student issues. We want this committee to address specific issues, spend semesters doing research, talking to

other Big XII schools, and seeing how to best address those issues. We could present resolutions with concrete solutions to administration through this committee.

Cassidy: we have been talking about this for a while. We want to insert the student voice into those campus discussions. This is a great way to address long term issues that we don't have time to address in the short term.

Chism: in section 6, just to be uniform, would you accept a friendly amendment changing it from "The University Policy Committee shall be tasked" to "The University Policy Committee shall address"?

Cassidy: yes

Behara: as a former AA member, am I now automatically University Policy or are you starting all over?

Bishop: that's why we're doing committee preferences after Orientation. You'll be able to preference committees like everyone else.

Kelling: I brought this up earlier. My concern with striking AA is that it appears that SGA no longer cares about academics.

Bishop: we're not taking away any member's ability to address academic issues. We are taking away the dedication of an entire committee to doing that. We want these people who are waiting around for projects to be able to put their hard work towards projects not necessarily directed at AA. They can do the exact projects and still address them in the same way if they want. A lot of what AA did, like textbook affordability, is what University Policy would address

Cassidy: there was a void of long-term projects that aren't exactly PnP or AA (EX: mental health, counseling); things that didn't have a place to go. We want University Policy to be a place for long term issues

Bishop: coming up with this idea, we looked at every Big XII committee structure, and not one had an AA. When I was AA Chair and talking to the Senate Chair at OSU, they said that Senate doesn't handle more than 1 or 2 academic projects a semester. This was what AA was like; we got sporadic projects and were grasping at straws to keep members engaged.

OI Vice Chair: how do you get your name on the list for questions?

Chair: raise hand, and wait for us to see you.

Waddell: when the University Policy committee sees something to be changed, what do they do?

Bishop: we felt our resolutions should mean something more than they do now. We feel like having a committee that does research on sets of resolutions, will be able to say that what the best practice will be. Also, OSU makes recommendations at the end of some of their resolutions, and if we could do that, we could say as the representatives of the student body, this is what the administration should do.

Behara: will there be applications out for the chair position?

Bishop: yes, there will not be an existing officer. This Saturday we will not have a committee Chair. Tom or I will be able to give the explanation, though.

Motion to extend time for questions to the end of the list Representative Ball seconded by Representative Behara

Hedgorth: this is purely semantic. Strike 7 and 8 to make the numbers normal?

Bishop: yes, because University Policy did not have a number originally, the 8 should just not exist.

Lobaugh: why do you feel it's necessary to have a committee doing the research that other organizations on campus are already doing? For example, OUR Mental Health.

Cassidy: The University Policy committee should partner with those groups, but as a representative body, we need to be part of that conversation. We can reference other organizations when addressing administration
Hoefke: how do you anticipate being able to overcome institutional issues that AA faced when trying to work on projects?

Bishop: AA is usually a young committee, and the first thing we do is meet with the human bursar. That's obviously really intimidating. In terms of institutional barriers, the amount of research on these projects and the ability to see what the best practice is, opens up a dialogue.

Cassidy: it's about changing the perspective away from tackling projects like PnP. With University Policy, we are acknowledging that these changes are more long-term conversations to be had. We may not see things

done even during our terms, but if we become a trustworthy organization, then we will be accomplishing our goal.

Kelling: friendly to add the term “academic concern” in to a committee and which one?

Bishop: I don’t want to assign academic concerns to only one committee. Things short-term can be PnP. Long-term things can be University Policy. We want to leave it open.

Cassidy: we wanted to be broad with this. This made it through so many drafts, so that in 5 years, others can read the Bylaws of what we wanted the committee to do and understand.

Bishop: in the PnP description, anything academic falls under student experience.

Waddell: you mentioned changes to the format of resolutions. Does that mean that all resolutions will go through University Policy?

Bishop: lol no. I just imagine that they will exclusively do resolutions. The recommendations were just an interesting something that OSU does that we could look into.

Cassidy: there will certainly be resolutions that will go through many other committees.

Rojas: I’ve read the University Policy purpose and it says that it addresses student concerns. Does this group up what all other committees are trying to do? For example, the mental health issue, should that not be in PnP because it says that PnP shall use resources to help the student experience?

OC Rojas: is University Policy an umbrella of other committees?

Cassidy: it’s kind of a catch-all. In exec we talk about the projects we’re working on every week, and if a project is better for another committee, that’s where it would first go. But there are some projects that don’t have a natural fit, and that’s what we think might go to University Policy. It will definitely take coordination

Bishop: We’re looking at sweeping issues that college students address whereas other committees address things on a project level. It is about starting a discussion for the long term and being a body that can contribute to that discussion. We can write resolutions for standing with people, but having a way to change administrative policy is what we’re trying to do here.

McClintic: would you accept a friendly amendment changing the word “city” in Section 2 to “local”?

Bishop: yes

Cordova: would you be open to a friendly amendment changing the name of the committee to University Policies instead of University Policy? In the interest of addressing a wider variety of policies.

Cassidy: I don’t think so.

Bishop: no, policy can be plural.

Fees: are you aware of the Exec Branch’s interest in creating a comparable committee?

Cassidy: to our knowledge, that would be the Department of Interior. I’ve talked to them about creating a relationship position between us and other Big XII schools, but I think Interior handles these issues.

Hedgcorth: from what I get, the purpose is to propose solutions to administration. Do you see your new committee running into the same problems as the old committee?

Cassidy: we don’t think that nothing will come from resolutions like the old committee did. We think that these are long-term issues and we want to build trust with the administration. If we’re putting our voice in there, we hopefully will have an effect on those future decisions.

Bishop: in terms of changing policy and being able to talk to administration and adjusting policy, I think that’s what this committee is suited for.

Consent – Representative Mazeitis

Objection

OI Fees: what does consent mean?

Chair: nobody in the body objects or wants to go to a roll call vote. This is you voting yes.

Passed by a roll call vote of 31-2-2

990110 – Cabinet Reconstruction Act of 2018 (Shurbaji/Ball) (ConAd – rec of do pass)

Representative Williams seconded by Representative Holt

Ball: this bill essentially removes the Department of Academic Affairs from the Exec Cabinet.

Shurbaji: we ran into the same problems as Tom and Kim mentioned. We noticed that a couple of things came up, but as a whole, there were not a lot of concerns being brought up and fixed. The members quickly

found out that the process of reforming academics is actually a really long project, and a lot of members were not satisfied. We're hoping that the academic issues can be absorbed into the Department of Interior. A lot of members found themselves disengaged from Cabinet and unable to make a lot of change.

Consent – Representative Chism

Passed by unanimous consent

990503 – Auxiliary Allocation 14 Act of 2017-2018 (Chism) (WAM – rec of do pass)

Representative Hedgcorth seconded by Representative Behara

OI Hedgcorth: is the Secretary aware that there is no second “e” in my name?

Secretary: now aware

Chism: The Red Clay Faction got \$1800 for lodging for a conference. Delta Phi Omega got \$300 for food for a conference. Gaylord Ambassadors got \$900 for food and rentals for a spring retreat. Sigma Alpha Iota International Music Fraternity got \$750 for chamber music convention and a national music convention. Cate Resident Student Association got \$560 for food for events. Global Brigades got \$234.65 for supplies for a fundraising event. Student Veteran Association got \$200 for food for February and march monthly meetings. Global InterVarsity Christian Fellowship got \$117.92 for supplies. Student Theater Initiative got \$300 for royalties for play. OU Tennis Club got \$300 for travel to a tournament. Student Heroes got \$242.32 for promotional and interest meeting materials. Sooner Racing Team got \$500 for tires. Sooner Off Road got \$767 for a radio system. Circle K International got \$300 for food for meetings. Model Arab League got \$1000 for hotels for competition. Pre-Law Society got \$400 for food and beverage. Women In Business Association got \$1500 for a keynote speaker. OU Volleyball Club got \$750 for hotel costs for a competition. Association of Adult Higher Education and Development got \$1050 for professional and programming days. Medical Ethics and Issues Discussion Panel got \$350 for a medical symposium. OBI Outreach got \$350 for medical supplies. Wall Street Students got \$750 for interview prep materials. Steel Bride Competition Team got \$640 for registration fees. Student chapter for the Association for Computing Machinery got \$500 for food for Hacklahoma. Smash Brothers got \$25 for registration fees. Lastly, Sooner Racing Team got \$100 for registration fees. This was 25 organizations. Also, Sooner Racing Team is on there 2 times because they had 2 applications. I don't know how much is in the budget after this.

Cordova: you said Wall Street Students got \$750, but the legislation says \$700. Which is it?

Chism: \$700

Rojas: what is Smash Brother getting the money for again?

Chism: registration fees for competition

Rojas: send me the link to that?

Chism: I can put you in touch with the person that filled out an application.

Holt: after Global Brigades did you mention SGA?

Chism: no. I said Student Veteran Association.

DeAngeli: how would these groups access their funding?

Chism: couple ways. You could just buy something and file for reimbursement or you could file for a purchase order for things like pizza or something. It's like a check to go to those places.

Hedgcorth: how much money is left?

Chism: I don't know.

Cordova: what did Circle K get funding for again?

Chism: food for meetings

Rains-Saucedo: why do you love the budget?

Chism: I don't know how this happened to me. I just do this budget stuff. I just love the budget so much. This job is amazing and I just really cannot explain how much I love the budget and would talk to anyone about it.

Motion to move to a roll call vote

Representative Ball seconded by Representative Rojas

Passed by a roll call vote of 34-0-0

990608 - An Act of Procedure Appointing the Human Diversity Chair for Session 99 (Rains-Saucedo/Lalani/Cordova) (Exec – rec of no rec)

Representative Behara seconded by Representative Waddell

Rains-Saucedo: this is an act appointing our new HD Chair. Our last Chair graduated in December, so we went through the application and interview process for a new chair. We selected Julie Chen who is really qualified and has great ideas about expanding our network and building the HD committee.

Chen: thank you to my committee. I really want to make a stronger network of community here. We want to bring what other organizations have to say to the student body. I also want to do co-programming so that we can have a public presence on campus. Also, I want to make the committee more responsive towards marginalized groups on campus. Lastly, I want to work on accountability and retention with members in the HD committee. That comes through more projects where they collaborate more.

Rains-Saucedo: we looked at ideas, skills, leadership, and experience in and out of SGA. We then ultimately appointed someone. It was a really tough decision, but we have a lot of confidence in Julie.

Behara: you're a great individual. Could you explain about your qualifications in HD?

Chen: this is my fourth semester in congress, and I've been in HD for about a semester and half. I also am in a lot of leadership programs with marginalized communities.

Fees: what do you feel the role of resolutions or acts are within HD?

Chen: I think resolutions are important, but limited because not a lot of people always see them. I think they're mainly contained to the people we send them to. By co-programming, I think that allows for more activism.

Manuel: it's been a common conversation between international students that there is a huge gap between Americans and international communities on campus. How do you intend to tackle this issue and promote events to bring them together?

Chen: I really want to have collaborative programs. I want to hold open forum meetings, for example, The Campus Climate Board. I think that international students bring great ideas, and I definitely want to make sure those are being heard.

Rains-Saucedo: The Campus Climate Board is meeting Thursday to find a way to connect that gap.

OI Fees: would the Chair explain what that board is?

Chair: it's a taskforce that we started a year ago and is a makeup of the SGA leaders, our HD Chair, other members of the exec branch, and representatives from cultural and large groups on campus. We meet and work with our coordinator and talk about SGA initiatives and what we can do as SGA to bridge the gap. They're doing a survey soon to gauge where we are at with our campus.

Bray: scrivener's error on name?

Rains-Saucedo: first draft it was Julie. Julianna Chen is what it should be.

Motion to move to a roll call vote

Representative Bishop seconded by Representative Ball

Passed by a roll call vote of 34-0-0

9990609 – An Act Appointing Representatives and Associates for Session 99 (Cassidy) (ConAd – rec of do pass)

Representative Williams seconded by Representative Behara

Cassidy: as I mentioned, this is the bill to appoint our associate class and fill 8 representative seats. We had 60 applicants, so we were very happy. We spent from 9-5 on Sunday interviewing and we came up with this list. It's going to be a stellar class and year. There was a little bit of shaking up that has happened in the past couple of days, so I would like a friendly amendment striking Faith Blank from the associate list and adding her to the representative list, and to add Hunter McCans and Danny Becker to the associate list.

Bishop: would you accept the friendly you proposed?

Cassidy: yes

Hedgecorth: did you find any applicants from physical sciences?

Cassidy: we had one applicant, but he did not sign up for an interview. Hoping to reach out to him.

Consent – Representative Mazeitis

Passed by unanimous consent

Motion to suspend the rules to back in time to Swearing in of New Members

Representative Chism seconded by Representative Behara

New Business

Follow-Up Reports

OI Chair: if you've done a project in the past, you can provide an update on it to let the body know in this section.

Items for Future Agenda

OI Behara: if I have a piece of legislation not in writing, can I propose it?

Chair: we like it to be in writing, but if you have an idea, you can propose it.

990504 - Aux 15 (Chism) → WAM

990904 - A Resolution For Trans Housing Act (Lee) → HD

Announcements and Comments

George: about spending SGA funds, there is a file for the SGA Budget guide on Orgsync. There is a process, so download it and read it. You can also email coffeemonkey@ou.edu with budget questions.

Phelps: OU O.I.L. has a meeting this Thursday and it's so fun. It's in Gaylord 2030 at 7:30. Follow on social media: OU_OIL.

White: there are still businesses like King Kopy using DeBarr on their products, so we should look into that.

OI Williams: push that to me too?

McClintic: Higher Education Day applications close this Friday. Please apply. Second, if any of you have close friends at other schools, please come talk to me. In EA, we are trying to get all other public colleges in OK working together, so let me know.

Thompson: I'm a pink and black ball ambassador. The Ball is at the end of February, so come to me with questions

Rojas: February 15th is Mr. and Miss International. It's a great event.

Chism: PRIMARY IS DUE FEBRUARY 22ND

Liu: if there's a PowerPoint for how to spend funds, could we send that in the minutes?

Williams: I'm currently working with Norman on an issue regarding a man who was arrested and died in police custody. I will most likely be bringing a resolution forward about that.

Rojas: Eve of Nations is April 6th. Gates open at 6 pm. Tickets available for dinner before the show and tickets for the actual show.

Bishop: I'm the chair of the Student Advisory Board to the Regents for Higher Education. As a board, in April we will start crafting legislation to give to the Regents. If you have any ideas, I'm literally always in the Conoco. Also, the OSGA has their spring congress at the end of February (23rd). It's a really cool way to meet students from other schools that do exactly what we do. You can also bring legislation or write it there that will be sent onto the Regents as well. We really encourage that you guys come.

Lalani: don't forget this Saturday from 12-6 is Orientation.

Rain-Saucedo: shoutout to ConAd for all their hard work this weekend.

Final Roll Call

Chair: Kaylee Rains-Saucedo

Vice-Chair: Sanah Lalani

Secretary: Mackenzie Cordova

Session 99	General 1/30	Final
Ata, Muneeb	abs	abs
Ball, Carson	x	x
Behera, Pranoy	x	x
Bhaktaram, Ananya	x	x
Bishop, Kimberley	x	x
Blank, Faith		x
Bonic, Karla	x	x
Bray, Matthew	x	x
Bridwell, Trey		x
Cassidy, Thomas	x	x
Chen, Julianna	x	x
Chism, Hennessey	x	x
Coen, Noah	ex	ex
Cordova, Mackenzie	x	x
DeAngeli, Emma	x	x
Duechting, Donald		x
Fees, Elaina	x	x
Hammond, Rabina		abs
Hedgcorth, Joseph	x	x
Hoefke, Madeleine	x	x
Holt, Richard	x	x
Huff, Greyson	abs	abs
Kalvacherla, Vinay	x	x
Keefer, Braden	x	x
Khan, Adam	ex	ex
Lee, Dib Quab		x
Liu, Shihui	x	x
Lobaugh, Rachel	x	x
Mazeitis, Jake	x	ex
McClintic, Alexander	x	x

Manohar, Kanjan	x	x
Rojas, Julio	x	x
Sanroman, Rosa		x
Scimeca, Joey		x
Thomas, Hailey	x	x
Thompson, Gabi	x	x
Waddell, Turner	x	x
Walton, Jonathon		x
Williams, Dan	x	x
Wilson, Taylor	x	x
Present	28	34
Absent	2	3
Excused	2	3

Session 99	990109	990110	990503	990608	990609
Ata, Muneeb					
Ball, Carson	y		y	y	
Behara, Pranoy	y		y	y	
Bhaktaram, Ananya	y		y	y	
Bishop, Kimberely	y		y	y	
Blank, Faith	y		y	y	
Bonic, Karla	n		y	y	
Bray, Matthew	y		y	y	
Bridwell, Trey	y		y	y	
Cassidy, Thomas	y		y	y	
Chen, Julianna	y		y	y	
Chism, Hennessey	y		y	y	
Coen, Noah					
Cordova, Mackenzie	y		y	y	
DeAngeli, Emma	y		y	y	
Duechting, Donald	y		y	y	
Fees, Elaina	y		y	y	
Hammond, Rabina					
Hedgorth, Joseph	a		y	y	
Hoefke, Madeleine	a		y	y	
Holt, Richard	y		y	y	
Huff, Greyson					
Kalvacherla, Vinay	y		y	y	
Keefer, Braden	y		y	y	
Khan, Adam					
Lee, Dib Quab	y		y	y	
Liu, Shihui	y		y	y	
Lobaugh, Rachel	y		y	y	
Mazeitis, Jake	y				
McClintic, Alexander	y		y	y	

Monohar, Kanjan	y		y	y	
Rojas, Julio	n		y	y	
Sanroman, Rosa	y		y	y	
Scimeca, Joey	y		y	y	
Thomas, Hailey	y		y	y	
Thompson, Gabi	y		y	y	
Waddell, Turner	y		y	y	
Walton, Jonathon	y		y	y	
Williams, Dan	y		y	y	
Wilson, Taylor	y		y	y	
Yes	31	0	34	34	0
No	2	0	0	0	0
Abstain	2	0	0	0	0